From: Dorothy Connell

Sent: 11 November 2019 13:00

To: 100avenueroadCMP

Subject: Objections to new CMP for 100 Avenue Road Building Works

Dear sirs,

I have concerns about the new/revised CMP for this huge building project in my immediate neighbourhood, and I hope that Essential Living and Camden Council will be sensitive to local area concerns as listed:

- The Nitrogen Dioxide (NO₂) levels in Swiss Cottage Open Space are already <u>63% above the EU limit</u> [Imperial College. Oct 2019 I am an air quality monitor for the Belsize Society, and we have been measuring an increase in harmful pollutants during the process of these building works, which will be further increased if the proposed new CMP goes ahead.
- The increased pollution from 25 proposed construction lorries, including 11
 massive 54ft articulated lorries per day, though Swiss Cottage Open Space
 for 2 years will inevitably negatively effect the health of all those using
 it, especially by the public path and children's play area right next to the
 hoardings.
- A 415% increase from the originally planned 7 smaller 34ft lorries, to the currently proposed 25 (including 11 per day x 54ft articulated) lorries, is an unacceptable material increase. 25 (including 11 x 54ft articulated) lorries will cause additional noise and vibration much too close to the public path, children's play area and the nearby care home Mora Burnet House.
- There will be a huge increase in construction lorries along the A41 and the gyratory. This new CMP should not be considered or approved until Transport for London have done their "safety audit and Traffic Management Act review".

Yours very sincerely,

Dr Dorothy Connell